Mid-City Security District

Regular Meeting Minutes
January 29, 2018 (6:00-7:30 pm)
4140 Canal St. 2" Floor
New Orleans, La. 70119
Board Members Present Guests Present
Jim Olsen Wendy Laker
Mike Riehlmann Joe Laura
Houston Hoskins Darby Shields
Megan Misko Mary Moises
Claire Bynum
Tung Ly

6:00 Start of meeting. A quorum was present.

Motion to approve November and January 18 minutes made by Megan
Misko, seconded by Houston Hoskins, approved by unanimous vote.

Crime Trends Report

Jim Olsen delivered the report of the crime trends in the district for
December 2017. For the entire year, crime was reduced 17.9 % compared to
the statistics for 2016. Jim explained in general terms where the vehicles are
generally deployed within the district and that, during Mardi Gras the
numbers of officers who are deployable will be somewhat reduced due to the
NOPD parade security requirements. Questions were put to Jim Olsen by
various attendees and answers were given.

Financial Statement as of 12/31/17

Jim Olsen delivered a report on the financial status of the district. The cash
on hand at the end of December was approximately $417,000.

Total payroll for the officers was approximately $916,000 for the year.
Website / Facebook Page

Tung Ly reported that the website improvements have been made and he
will be keeping it current as needed.

Status of vehicles

New 2016 Tahoe was purchased and should be delivered this week. It will
need to be kitted out and put into use. Nos. 1304 and 1305 are very high
mileage and will be used a s backups to the fleet. The wrecked car was
repaired and is back in use.

Crime Reporting Modified App Discussion

Jim Olsen explained to the Board and attendees the mission of the MCSD
and the Board’s responsibilities to the MCSD. He also explained the
responsibilities and limitations of the MCSD detail officers. The Board will




look into a modified application with citizen complaints going to three
iPhones that will be monitored by officers.
Public Comments:
Wendy Laker suggested that residents in high density developments within
the district should be assessed some sort of MCSD fee.
Announcements:
MCSD Board Meeting 02/15/18 at 6:00 PM.
Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm.
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